BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 14 March 2011

	


	Present

	Cllr Daniel (NDC), in the Chair, Mrs Wellstead, Mrs Chesters (NDC), Welch, Ash, Mrs Smith, Lord,

Mrs Shapland (NDC) & Lucas (NDC). 



	194/2010/11
	Apologies


	Were received from Cllrs Mrs Chugg (DCC & NDC), Mrs Palmer and Alexander.



	195/2010/11
	Chairman’s Announcements
	There were none received. 



	196/2010/11
	Minutes


	(a) The Minutes of the full Council meeting held on 14 

February 2011 were approved and signed.

(b) The Minutes of the Additional Planning meeting         

      held on 28 February 2011 were approved and 

      signed.



	197/2010/11
	Declarations of Interest


	Cllr Lucas declared a Personal and Prejudicial interest in Minute No 205/2010/11 – Proposed Plans for New Facilities on Recreational Ground.

Cllr Lucas declared a Personal and Prejudicial interest in Minute No 215/201011 – Hire of Parish Hall.

Cllr Mrs Wellstead declared a Personal interest in Minute No 215/2010/11 – Hire of Parish Hall.



	198/2010/11


	Police Representation


	The Chairman welcomed the village PCSO Carter to the meeting.   She informed Members that 32 Crimes had been reported this year, 12 less than reported the previous year.  There have been 4 reported burglaries, three of which took place in The Brittons.  There has also been a walk in shop theft reported, and 2 vehicle thefts.  Damage to greenhouse panes in a garden near Mowstead Park have also been logged.  

The restructuring of the local police station has not yet been confirmed.  Three PCSO’s will be based in Braunton following the restructuring, but nothing else has yet been confirmed. 

Braunton Parish Council noted that Mr Harris would be attending its meeting in May, and Mr Otter would be attending the Councils following meeting in June to discuss the restructuring of the local Police force and other issues.

The Chairman thanked PCSO Carter for attending the meeting.



	199/2010/11


	Finance


	(a) The cheques on the schedule were approved

      and drawn in the total sum of £1699.31.

     (b) Statement of Accounts for February 2011 was   

           noted.

The Chairman proposed and it was unanimously agreed to move item 11 on the agenda to be discussed at this point.



	200/2010/11
	Braunton Flood Defence Scheme
	The Chairman welcomed Jim Faux from the Environment Agency to discuss the Flood Defence Scheme for Braunton.  Mr Faux presented to Members a copy of the most recent plans for the Braunton flood defence improvements.  He explained that subject to planning approval works would take place at the Bowling Club during September, October and November of this year.  It is proposed that the Caen Parish Field will be used as a compound during these works, subject to agreement from Braunton Parish Council and Caen Primary School.   There have already been discussions with the School regarding the Environment Agency building a footbridge to enable the School to access the parish field.  Members informed Mr Faux that any permanent works to Caen Parish Field would need to be agreed by Braunton Parish Council as landowners.

Mr Faux informed Braunton Parish Council that the project would be funded over a period of two years, and flood improvement works would not take place on the Memorial Garden until February and March of next year.  Members were concerned regarding the disturbance that these works would cause to the dedicated rose beds situated in the Memorial Garden.  Mr Faux confirmed that the Environment Agency would remove and pot all memorial roses to enable the beds to be raised.  Following completion of these works all memorial roses would be reinstated, and the Environment Agency would replace any roses that are damaged during the process.  Mr Faux also confirmed that if any memorial trees were disturbed during these works, they would also be reinstated or replaced following completion of the flood improvements.

Mr Faux pointed out that the previous design for Hordens bridge had been altered.  There will now be less work done to this area than previously proposed.  The west wall along Mill Lane will not be raised as it already acts as a flood defence.  The Environment Agency will assist residents in this area to carry out individual property flood protection works. Whilst the flood defence improvements are being carried out in this area, the Environment Agency plan to use Caen car park as a compound.  Members had no objections to this, subject to there being adequate access for emergency vehicles.

Mr Faux informed Members that the Environment Agency would be submitting the final plans for planning consent within the next two weeks.

It was AGREED that Mr Faux’s report be received and noted.



	201/2010/11 


	Action Sheet
	The Chairman informed Members that the Braunton Ladies Handbell Ringers had written to the Council, thanking Stan Dungey the Councils Maintenance Person for doing a superb job on their round seat near John Wensley’s Newsagents.

It was AGREED that the action sheet be noted, and that Braunton Parish Council would formally write to Stan Dungey thanking him for doing such a superb job.



	202/2010/11


	Planning


	The Chairman asked the Chairman of Planning, Cllr Mrs Wellstead, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet.  



	203/2010/11


	Report from North Devon Council Councillors


	Cllr Mrs Chesters reported that the Braunton Tesco application to extend its existing opening hours, would be considered at a formal hearing.  People living nearby to the Tesco site were concerned about youths buying alcohol and drinking it under the bridge, and causing disturbance to neighbouring residences.

Cllr Mrs Chesters reported on North Devon Council’s planning issues in Braunton currently under investigation.  A full list of all issues in Braunton would be available at the Council office for Members to view.



	204/2010/11
	Report from Devon County Councillor


	There were no reports from Devon County Council received.



	205/2010/11


	Proposed Plans for New Facilities on Recreational Ground


	Cllr Mrs Chugg had given her apologies it was AGREED that this item be deferred until the next Full Council meeting.



	206/2010/11


	Claim for Damage Caused to Vehicle using Caen Car Park


	The Council considered a claim for damage to a vehicle caused by the potholes in Caen Street car park.

It was AGREED that the claim be referred onto the Council’s insurance company for further investigation.



	207/2010/11


	Remedial Works Caen Street Car Park


	The Chairman reported that the Contractors would be closing the South Street entrance until the resurfacing works had been completed.   The Contractors have uncovered a large tree root that was buried beneath the road/footway in front of the Health Centre. In amongst the roots is also a BT cable. The root is still growing and needs to be grinded.  Braunton Parish Council has received a quote from Steve Wightman Ground Maintenance to grind down the tree stump at the cost of £174.

It was AGREED that Braunton Parish Council would appoint Steve Wightman Ground Maintenance to grind the tree stump at a cost of £174.


	208/2010/11


	Braunton Bowling Club Centenary Celebrations – Request for Grant Assistance


	Members considered a request from the Braunton Bowling Club for grant assistance to purchase fifty new shirts for its members, as part of the clubs centenary celebrations.

Braunton Parish Council noted that it was outside of the grant period, and therefore AGREED that it would not be in a position to offer grant assistance to the Bowling Club, but wished them well in their centenary celebrations.



	209/2010/11


	Application to Extend Opening Hours at Tesco, Braunton


	Members noted the response from North Devon Council to their previous letter objecting to the proposed extension of opening hours at Tesco.

It was AGREED that Braunton Parish Council do not wish there to be any changes to the existing opening hours, as there is no justification for these proposed variations to the existing hours.



	210/2010/11


	Vellator Quay Initial Environment Impact Assessment


	The conclusions of the Initial Environmental (Ecological) Impact Assessment were circulated amongst Members.

Cllr Lord reported on the results of the public consultation held on 4th and 5th March for improvements works to Vellator Quay.  Out of the 51 people who took part in the consultation 41 agreed with option 2 to naturalise the Quay.  The next stage will be to have architectural plans drawn up.  Members discussed sources of funding to enable these improvement works to be completed.  It was noted that the improvements could be delivered as a phased approach, subject to available funds.

It was AGREED:

a. that Cllr Lord to investigate costs for architectural plans.

b. that the Council to approach Jan Kennedy at North Devon Council regarding grant funding options for these works.



	211/2010/11
	Devon County Minerals and Waste Development Framework – Minerals Core Strategy Options Consultation Paper


	The Council considered the Devon County Minerals Core Strategy Options consultation paper.  It was noted that this consultation document could be viewed online.

It was AGREED that Members would view the consultation document online, and report any comments back to the next Additional Planning meeting on 28 March 2011.

	212/2010/11
	Braunton Open Day – 4/5 March 2011


	The Chairman reported on the recent open days held at the Parish Hall on 4th and 5th March.  The two-day event was a great success, 575 people attended.   The Chairman was disappointed that Devon County Council Highways did not attend the event.  The public raised many questions regarding traffic calming issues in Braunton, and this would have been a good opportunity for Devon County Highways to discuss these issues with residents.  There were positive comments received from the public regarding the British Surf Museum.  There was also lots of feedback received regarding the proposed plans for the Recreations Ground.

It was AGREED that Braunton Parish Council would formally write to Devon County Council requesting if they would be willing to provide a presentation in the future, regarding the traffic calming issues in Braunton.  It was further AGREED that North Devon Council Air Quality Management Area Consultation also be requested to provide a further presentation in Braunton.



	213/2010/11


	Appointment of Auditor for Braunton Parish Council


	Members noted a letter received from the Audit Commission notifying Braunton Parish Council of its appointed auditor for 2010/11. 

	214/2010/11


	Braunton Annual Village Fayre 2011


	It was AGREED that Braunton Parish Council would place a page advertisement in the Braunton Annual Village Fayre Programme at the cost of £110.  The Chairman to liase with the Parish Clerk regarding content of the advert.



	215/2010/11


	Hire of Parish Hall


	Members considered a request from Braunton and District Museum for alcohol to be consumed on the Parish Hall premises, at the Fashion Show being held on 29 March 2011.

It was AGREED that permission be granted.



	216/2010/11


	Village Green
	Members considered a request from the Salvation Army to use the village green on either Easter or Whitsunday weekend to raise funds for the Salvation Army.

Members noted that the village green was already booked during these two weekends in question, and therefore AGREED not to grant consent for the Salvation Army to use the village green.



	217/2010/11


	NALC – A Community Right to Challenge Policy Consultation


	There were no comments received.

	218/2010/11


	Annual Parish Meeting


	It was AGREED that the Annual Parish Meeting would be held on Tuesday 5th April 2011.

	219/2010/11
	Items to Note


	Items (a) to (h) were received and noted.


The meeting closed at 9.40 p.m.


...................................................The Chairman
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